
To whom it may concern: 
 
I feel strongly that whatever Standards are adopted in VT include language about ethnic groups that 
have been historically subject to persecution or genocide and that the curriculum specifically addresses 
antisemitism. This was the language that the Legislature included as section B of the definition and 
section B was eliminated. 
 
Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions about this. 
 
Sincerely, 
Ellen Bettmann (she/her) 
<ellen.bettmann@gmail.com> 
All lives can’t matter until Black lives matter 
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